


referring to when I asked the Met to tell me "the current status of the investigation  
into the leaked classified material, the cost of the investigation to date.”

As part  of  your  clarification,  the  MPS recognises that  you included the  following 
extract and link to Hansard in respect of questions put to Assistant Commissioner 
Cressida  Dick  during  her  appearance  at  a  Home  Affairs  Select  Committee  in 
December 2013:

www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm201314/cmselect/cmhaff/231/131203.htm

Chair: Is there currently an ongoing investigation?

Cressida Dick: There is an investigation ongoing into that material, sir.

Chair: Into the material but not into any individual?

Cressida Dick: We are scoping what  the material  tells us about  who may have  
committed  what  offences  and  we  are  working  very  closely  with  the  Crown  
Prosecution Service and others to understand that It appears possible, once we look  
at  the  material,  that  some  people  may  have  committed  offences.  We  need  to  
establish whether they have or haven’t. That involves a huge amount of scoping of  
material.

In regard to the first element of your request: 

a) The current status of the investigation into the leaked classified material.

The MPS can confirm that it continues to conduct an investigation into the events as 
described above.

However, in respect of parts b) and c):

b) the cost of the investigation to date, 

c) the number of officers currently involved in the investigation

I am afraid that the information requested is in fact not held and I hope that I can  
explain why that is indeed the case. 

The second element of the request relates to the cost to the MPS of the investigation 
undertaken into the leaking of sensitive material. However, In order to explain why 
the costs are not held I will address the staffing issues in the first instance.

This aspect is not as straightforward as it may seem. Clearly there will normally be a 
team or  dedicated ‘knot’  of  officers  at  the  centre  of  any  investigation,  indeed,  a 
previous FoiA request in 2013 disclosed the number of officers staffing Operation 
Fernbridge. 1 

However,  in  regard  to  this  specific  request  and  the  overall  number  of  officers 
engaged, it should be recognised that investigations have been ongoing for some 
while, (2013) and that any resources allocated are likely to have fluctuated over time. 
In fact the MPS, on the balance of probability, is unlikely to hold a definitive list of  
officers or staff working on a specific investigation at any given time. 

This is because an investigation is likely to bring in officers or police staff for very 
short periods in order to carry out specific functions for example; analysis, forensics, 
detailed  searches  and  where  necessary,  to  follow  up  all  lines  of  enquiry.  And 
although these officers and staff would, for the time engaged, be working ‘on’ the 

1 https://www.whatdotheyknow.com/request/how_many_officers_are_staffing_o
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